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David J. Castanon                                                                                       10/17/2008

U.S. Army Corps of Engineers

Division Chief, Los Angeles Section

North Coast Branch Regulatory Division

213-452-3406 x3406

(Via U.S. Mail and E-mail)

Dear Mr. Castanon,

Several attempts have been made to contact you with no reply. Below is my original letter so you can understand my concerns…

I feel the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers (USACE) recent decision in the downgrade of the Los Angeles River to a Non-Traditionally Navigable Waterway (TNW) is undermining Clean Water Act. 

This comes at a time when The Boeing Company received one of the largest fines ever for runoff of their Santa Susana Field Laboratory (SSFL) into the Los Angeles River Watershed.

I would like to know what is the current USACE involvement at the SSFL?

In 1990 the USACE was involved enough to hire TechLaw Inc. to conduct a site operations/ownership history study of the SSFL. Contract No. DACA45-89-D-0512. More recently In the November 30, 2007 Preliminary Assessment/Site Inspection Report prepared by Westin Solutions for the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) Region 9, the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers are on the CC List as “Other Interested Parties.” Thanks to a public hungry for information about health risks in the area, we now know more than ever about the this site. Aside from being home to the world’s third-worst Nuclear Disaster, there is an estimated 800,000 gallons of Trichloroethylene (TCE) in the groundwater.

At the SSFL AREA II apx. 409 acres was formerly Air Force Plant #57. The LOX AREA’s apx. 41.67 acres was formerly Air Force Plant #64. The Rocketdyne Canoga Facility on Vanowen (Now Pratt-Whitney) within 100 feet of the Los Angeles River is the former Air Force Plant #56. This facility has a TCE plume that reaches off-site towards the Westfield Topanga Shopping Center as well as the Los Angeles River.

Under the regulations of the Former Utilized Defense Sites (FUDS) Restoration Program managed by the Omaha USACE, you, the USACE, are responsible for Groundwater Remediation.

In addition to historically large Waterboard fines placed upon The Boeing Company, a Stormwater Expert Panel was hired to remedy the runoff. 

In another recent action, the Department of Toxics Substances Control (DTSC) has rejected Boeing’s Groundwater Interim Work Plan in a letter dated May 16th, 2008 from Jim Pappas (DTSC) to Dave Dassler (Boeing).

http://www.cleanuprocketdyne.org/documents/DTSC/SeckingtonGroundwater.pdf 

Was it these recent events that led to your recent decision of a Non-TNW for the Los Angeles River?

Did the proposed Revitalization of the Los Angeles River worry the USACE that they will be forced to put more dollars into the groundwater clean up? 

In the future the public hopes to swim and play in this area of the river. With a downgrade of the Los Angeles River, discharge limits and cleanup standards would be set at a lower level, therefore making less of a dent in remediation costs to the USACE. This also poses a health risk to the communities surrounding the tributaries of the Los Angeles River.

Please have the person in charge of this matter contact me immediately to answer my questions.

Thank you in advance for your time.

William Preston Bowling  Founder/Director

ACME (Aerospace Cancer Museum of Education)

williamprestonbowling@yahoo.com

310.428.5085

http://www.ACMEla.org  

23350 Lake Manor Drive

Chatsworth, California

91311

